Dear DacCom Executive

Over the past five months I have been working on your behalf and at your request on various aspects of Children’s and Maternity Services.

Due to pressure on your meeting agendas I have been unable to report back to you on various meetings and developments.

This item was tabled for the meeting of 30 July 2008, after a month’s delay, but could not be fitted in on that day because of: 
1. Consideration given to a project involving a maximum of 48 patients across the whole of Hertfordshire, and which probably qualifies for central government funding, 
2. Presentation of a scheme for carers which will also probably attract funding from elsewhere, so not a commissioning matter.

3. The Navigant report, which is extremely important and to which the whole meeting should have been devoted. I am in agreement with most of its recommendations and would urge the Executive to implement them as soon as possible.

It was agreed with Mark at the end of that meeting that Children’s and Maternity Services would be discussed on Friday 15 August.
I was informed by Ms Rivers-Brown on Tuesday that this item had been removed from the Agenda and my presence at your meeting would be unwelcome.
The above underlines some of the observations made by Navigant regarding an organisational need for strong vision, improved focus, attention to priorities and enhanced time frame for implementation of change. Ian Bonny also mentioned difficulties with communication both within the Executive and with other stakeholders and this has very much been in evidence this week.
It may well be that at this stage of DacCom’s evolution and development the Executive feel it would be inappropriate to consider Children’s Commissioning.
The Executive will be aware that Hertfordshire PCTs are unique in this country, having so far provided more financial investment in Children’s Centres than any other PCTs in England, and that a record number of 50 have so far been opened across Hertfordshire, more than in any other county to date. The PCTs will inevitably look for a return in their financial investment which will impinge upon Primary Care Services and income streams; by producing discontinuity and fragmentation this may be detrimental to patient care.

May I suggest that you consider the following?

· Whether you would like this work to continue

· If the work is to continue by what means you would like reports and recommendations communicated to the Executive

· That it is discourteous to cancel an agenda item at three days notice, especially when it has been delayed for a month and disallowed it at the last meeting
Yours sincerely

Vimal Tiwari
